

Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

NEW CIVIL SERVICE LAWS SUBJECT OF CASDA MEETING

New Civil Service laws as they affect public employees will be the subject for discussion at the September meeting of the Capital Area School Business Officials Study Group to be held on Thursday, Sept. 19, in Education Building room 335 at State University of New York at Albany.

The presenter will be John Silverman of the Municipal Service Division of the New York State Civil Service Department.

Sponsoring the program is the Capital Area School Development Association.

* * * * *

Sept. 6, 1974

338-74



Office of Community Relations

H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

DRAMA, "THE EXERCISE", AT SUNYA SEPT. 14

In the Main Theatre of the Performing Arts Center at State University of New York at Albany Saturday, Sept. 14, beginning at 8:30 p.m., the Theatre Council Guest Artist Series will present the Daedalus production of "The Exercise", a play by Lewis John Carlino. General admission tickets are \$3.

The work is a dramatization of an intimate encounter between a man and a woman probing the nature of acting and what it means to the performer. Carlino is considered by some to be one of America's most provocative and successful playwrights. The drama underscores the injurious contemporary ethic of non-involvement, of self-protection at any cost, even at the expense of one's honest, genuine impulses and needs. "The Exercise" unmasks the stifled, unnatural fear human nature suffers when it chooses isolation as a means of survival.

In the cast are Jeffrey Horowitz in the role of "Actor" and Judith Cohn portraying "Actress."

* * * *

Sept. 6, 1974



H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

CHOPIN CONCERTS BEGIN AT SUNYA

The popular free public concerts by Findlay Cockrell, pianist and a member of the music faculty at State University of New York at Albany, will be resumed on Wednesday, Sept. 11, in the Recital Hall of the university's Performing Arts Center at 4 p.m. They are sponsored by the department of music.

Mr. Cockrell, who also provides commentary in the Second Wednesday and Thursday at 4 concerts, has chosen the "Four Scherzos" by Chopin for the program. The selections will serve as a lead-in to a program of Chopin's "greatest hits", three performances of which are scheduled for the following week by Mr. Cockrell as part of the "Keyboard '74" fund-raising series.

The fund-raising concerts, with tickets at \$2 general admission and \$1 for students, are scheduled for Sept. 21 at 8:30 p.m., PAC Recital Hall; Sept. 22 at 3 p.m., Page Hall on the downtown campus; and Sept. 23 at 8:30 at the PAC Recital Hall.

* * * *

Sept. 6, 1974

For more information call: Findlay Cockrell 1400 Wash #15t7 # 6888,8Albany,41599 12222 * Area Code 518 457-4901 • 02 • 03



H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

COMPUTER SHORT COURSES OFFERED BY SUNYA

The academic services staff of the Computing Center at State University of New York at Albany has announced its fall schedule of short courses on programming languages and applications software offered as a service. No university credit is given and no fee is charged.

The sessions are designed to help people use the computer more effectively as well as to introduce new users to the computer systems and services that are available.

Beginning Monday, Sept. 9, hour-long sessions offering an introduction to the Computing Center will be offered five times during the week. Other scheduled courses throughout the semester are introductory computer concepts and BASIC, introduction to FORTRAN programming, advanced FORTRAN programming, introduction to EXEC-8 control language, introduction to SUNYA plotting software, introduction to SUNYA FORTRAN applications library, and selected statistical software, including multiple regression analysts, and stepwise regression analysis.

Those who desire to register for a course or who seek more information are advised to contact John Tuecke, assistant director for academic services at 457-1893.

* * * *

Sept. 6, 1974



Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

NURSES' WORKSHOP PLANNED BY SUNYA

Problem-oriented patient records will be the subject of a two-day workshop to be offered by the continuing education department of the School of Nursing, State University of New York at Albany on Sept. 19 and 20. Sessions will be held at the Albany Hyatt House and applications should be received by Sept. 13.

Leaders will be Mrs. Sara Thompson, director of nursing services, Burlington (Vt.) Visiting Nurse Association, and Donna Gane, clinician, problem-oriented nursing, Medical Center Hospital of Vermont. Both are nationally-known consultants on the problem-oriented system and have conducted similar workshops throughout the country.

Objectives of the workshop are to increase knowledge of the process of problem-solving, to develop skill in identifying and describing patient problems, and to practice the organizing and the recording of both nursing care plans and interventions, using the problem-oriented method.

Mrs. Judith Whitaker, associate professor, SUNYA School of Nursing, has additional information.

* * * *

Sept. 6, 1974



Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

THREE WORKSHOPS FOR LIBRARIANS AT SUNYA

The School of Library and Information Science of State University of New York at Albany will present three fall workshops under the sponsorship of the school and the SLIS Alumni Association. They are scheduled for Sept. 20, Sept. 27, and Oct. 11.

The first workshop will be concerned with the new rules for descriptive cataloging with Gordon Stevenson, associate professor at SLIS, serving as coordinator. The director is Whitney Coe, head of the Descriptive Cataloging Section of Princeton University Library.

The workshop is planned for practicing catalogers who do original cataloging according to "Anglo-American Cataloging Rules" and for other librarians who need to understand the new chapter six of the publication which now forms the basis for descriptive cataloging at the Library of Congress and in the National Union Catalog. It is limited to 30 participants and the cost is \$15.

On Friday, Sept. 27, the workshop will be devoted to sound recordings, their cataloging and classification. Co-directors will be Professor Stevenson and Richard Halsey, associate professor at SLIS. It will explore organizing collections of sound recordings for school, public, and academic librarians.

Various media codes and classification systems will be examined. The session is limited to 30 participants and the cost is \$10.

The concluding workshop will be on faculty status for librarians with Robert Burgess, SLIS professor, serving as director. Discussion leaders will be Mildred Lowe, assistant professor, department of library science, St. John's University, and Marilyn Sternberg, reference and education librarian, Adelphi College. There will be time for discussion after each item on the program. The number of participants is limited to 25 and the cost is \$12.

Lucille Whalen, coordinator for continuing education at SLIS, has additional information.

* * * *

Sept. 6, 1974



H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

POSIN DANCE COMPANY SEPT. 21 AT SUNYA

The 1974-75 dance season at State University of New York at Albany will begin with the Kathryn Posin Dance Company on Saturday Sept. 21, at 8:30 p.m., in the Main Theatre of the university's Performing Arts Center.

Ms. Posin's company was formed in 1970 and consists of herself and six or seven dancers. The works range from theatrical to the abstract, with elements of humor, social comment, and drama. Style varies from abstract modern dance to balletic modern dance to the rock idiom.

Company members have danced previously with the companies of Anna Sokolow, Jose Limon, Martha Graham, and Vinla Farber. In addition, Ms. Posin choreographed the movement for the rock hit, "Salvation", in New York and Los Angeles. She also has just completed teaching and performing in Switzerland under the auspices of Dance Theatre Workshop.

Tickets are \$3 for the public, \$2 with student identification, and \$1 with student tax identification. The box office is open Monday through Friday from 11 a.m. until 4 p.m. and one hour preceding the performance.

* * * *

September 13, 1974

For more information call: Michael T. Sheehan (518) 457-8608



H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

SUNYA'S COCKRELL TO GIVE BENEFIT CONCERTS

Findlay Cockrell, pianist, will be heard in three performances of Chopin's best compositions in the "Keyboard '74" series of fund-raising effort to bring guest keyboard artists to the campus of State University of New York at Albany.

Mr. Cockrell, of the university's music faculty, will give recitals Saturday, Sept. 21, at 8:30 p.m. in the Recital Hall of SUNYA's Performing Arts Center; on Sunday, Sept. 22, at 3 p.m. in Page Hall on the university's downtown campus; and on Monday, Sept. 23, at 8:30 p.m. in the PAC Recital Hall.

The program will feature "Revolutionary Etude",

"Polonaise in A flat", "Fantasy-Impromptu", and "Grand Valse
Brillante".

Tickets at \$2, general admission, and \$1, student and senior citizen, are available at the door.

* * * * *

September 13, 1974

For further information call:

Findlay Cockrell PAC 303 457-6888 459-3900



H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

SUNYA TO PRESENT FOREIGN FILMS

"Prize International Cinema", a series of distinguished and acclaimed foreign films, will be presented during the academic year in the Performing Arts Center at State University of New York at Albany under the sponsorship of the SUNYA's Office of University Affairs.

The first film, "Tokyo Story" (Japanese) will be presented Oct. 18-19. Succeeding months will feature "Sambizanga" (Portuguese), Nov. 15-16; "The Adversary" (Indian), Dec. 6-7; "Dodes Ka-Den" (Japanese), Jan. 24-25; "A Sense of Loss" (Irish), Feb. 14-15; "Red Psalm" (Hungarian), Mar. 7-8; and "Raven's End" (Swedish), Apr. 18-19.

Each film will be shown at 8 p.m. on a Friday and Saturday. Single tickets will be available for \$2 (\$1.25 for students or senior citizens with identification cards), or a ticket for the complete series may be purchased at the PAC box office for \$10 (\$7 for students and senior citizens).

* * * *

September 13, 1974



H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

UFO AUTHORITY TO SPEAK AT SUNYA

James Moseley, considered by many to be America's foremost expert on flying saucers, will speak Monday, Sept. 23, in the ballroom of the Campus Center at State University of New York at Albany under the sponsorship of the University Speakers Forum, beginning at 8 p.m.

Mr. Moseley, after having examined carefully extensive evidence regarding unidentified flying objects (UFO's), has declared that he now is convinced that flying saucers have been with Earth throughout recorded history, quite possibly coming from another dimension. He is the founder of Saucer News, recognized as the most authoritative source about the subject.

Mr. Moseley also is the chairman of the National UFO Conference Society of scientists and laymen throughout the United States who work together on the mystery.

* * * *

September 13, 1974



H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

SUNYA SCHOOL SEES TIGHT JOB MARKET FOR LIBRARIANS

State University at Albany officials believe a tight job market for professional librarians will dictate a leveling off in the number of students seeking to earn master of library science degrees at the Albany campus.

"Three or four years ago," says John J. Farley, dean of the School of Library and Information Science at the State University of New York at Albany, "our graduates usually had a choice of several jobs."

But now, according to the school's annual report, even graduates with excellent credentials and second advanced degrees are having a hard time finding jobs. In the highly competitive Capital District area, library positions have been especially hard to come by.

Still, the outlook for librarians and information service specialists may not be as gloomy as that for recent education and journalism graduates. Dean Farley believes the job market for this spring's 166 SUNYA library science graduates has even been "somewhat looser" than in the past two years.

-continued-

The school's annual report points out that graduates who are able to move elsewhere have been doing fairly well.

But they must "put great energy into job-hunting," often must "go farther afield than expected," and in some cases take positions "not quite of the specific type they had wanted."

If federal figures are correct, these conditions may continue. A recent study by the U.S. Department of Labor's Bureau of Labor Statistics (BLS) concludes that professional library manpower is now at an "abundance" and that the job climate will remain "tight" over the next decade.

With graduate enrollment figures generally reflecting the availability of jobs in the market place, State University officials expect attendance to dip slightly this fall and level off in the next few years.

A significant drop in funding by government sources is one reason given for the lack of job openings. The problem, as Dean Farley sees it, is that "in tight periods of time, library employment is not thought of as a high priority."

In contrast, qualified personnel were considered to be in short supply during the middle and late 1960's, when the federal government was pumping new and unprecedented funds into library programs.

Enrollment in SUNYA's library science programs rose steadily, reaching a peak of 406 students in the fall of 1971.

Two years later, with a tight job market well known, enrollment dwindled to 265 full and part-time master's candidates.

To a large extent, the decreases represent a sharp drop-off in part-time students. The school's annual report suggests one reason for this development may be the fact that there have been fewer part-time public library jobs available in the Capital District area in recent years.

SUNYA's Dean Farley also feels the decline in part-time students stems from the decision of a growing number of undergraduate students to enter library science master's programs on a full-time basis.

Over the past five years, full-time attendance has grown numerically -- from 114 students in 1968 to 160 in 1973 -- and more dramatically by percentage -- from 32.3 per cent in 1968 to the 60.4 per cent last fall who maintained a full schedule of courses at SUNYA.

For those now in school, the Bureau of Labor Statistics expects jobs to be available for them upon graduation, although the market will still be tight and some graduates may have more trouble finding a job than others.

Those with the best chance of finding professional library and information service employment, according to the BLS, will be males and beginning librarians. Job-hunting is also expected to be easier for persons with specialized training in the computer science and audio-visual information fields.

Educational requirements have been significantly upgraded in recent years and consequently the BLS suspects persons who have been away from library work for some time will face harder employment challenges.

In a field dominated by females -- 97,000 of 115,000 librarians in the United States are women -- efforts are under way to attract more men andmembers of minority groups, with "minority men" in the highest demand, according to the BLS.

The BLS survey also notes that males now employed in library services command higher salaries that women and that men are more frequently hired in the more prestigious posts at colleges and special libraries. As a result, the BLS adds, "affirmative action" programs are now attempting to upgrade the status of women in the better job categories.

The status of women was a problem too for Melvil Dewey, of the decimal system renown, after he founded the world's first school to train librarians at Columbia University in 1887. When he insisted in admitting women to his program, Dewey was asked by the University to move his school elsewhere.

In 1889, Dewey reestablished his school in downtown Albany. In following years, the New York State Library School won international acclaim for its pioneering work -- so much so Columbia invited Dewey back.

Today, SUNYA's 47-year old School of Library and Information Sciences has a 16-member faculty and is one of eight accredited

institutions in New York State and 55 nationally offering master's programs in library studies.

* * * *

September 13, 1974



H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

AUGUST GRANTS AT SUNYA TOTAL \$481,545

Twenty-two grants for programs and received during August at State University of New York at Albany totaled \$481,545, according to Louis R. Salkever, vice president for research. Represented by the grants are 15 different agencies.

Projects supported by the funds are exceedingly varied, ranging from image processing and data reduction of Apollo low light level photographs to filming a documentary on the history of Albany and the Kings Road to modeling of biological impacts of thermal discharge on Lake Ontario. Recipients are from the Computer Center, The Milne School, biology, psychology, international programs, education, Public Executive Project, Comparative Development Studies Center, geography, drug education, Environmental Forum, nursing, biology, art, social welfare, astronomy, student life, political science, physics, and anthropology.

Grantors include American the Beautiful Fund of New York,
Drug Addiction Control Commission, National Aeronautics and Space
Administration, National Endowment for the Humanities, National
Institutes of Health, National Science Foundation, New York State
Office of Local Government, Public Health Service, The Research
Foundation of State University of New York, State Education Department, Social and Rehabilitation Services, U.S. Department of Commerce
Office of Sea Grant Programs, U.S. Office of Education, Duke University, and Department of State.



H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

MYSTERY PLAY TO OPEN AT SUNYA OCT. 2

Lanford Wilson's "The Rimers of Eldritch" will be presented by the department of theatre of State University of New York at Albany on Wednesday, Oct. 2, through Sat., Oct. 5, at 8:30 p.m. and on Sunday, Oct. 6, at 2:30 p.m. in the Studio Theatre of the university's Albany Performing Arts Center, 1400 Washington avenue.

The action begins when a man is killed in Eldritch, a small town in, literally, "Middle America". The town's midwestern inhabitants become aroused and determined to seek out the murderer and his reasons.

Director Jerome Hanley sees "The Rimers of Eldritch" as a mystery "grasping the very fabric of Bible Belt America."

He plans to stage the award-winning play with a cast of 17 including: Steve Zimmer, Judy Wingerd, Celeste Pettijohn, Marilyn Ornstein, Jerusha Kaminsky, Caryl Nackenson, Deborah Ottaviano, Steven Albrezzi, Stephen Anderson, Mary Anne Bukolt, Blaine Williamson, Maria Makis, Christopher Paul, Jim Barone, Pamela Nyberg, Thom Prager, and John Ryder. Stage manager for the production is Jody Hiatt.

-continued-

Tickets are \$3, for the general public; \$2, with educational identification; and \$1, with student tax identification. The box office is open Mon. through Fri. from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m., and for an hour preceding each performance. The telephone number is 457-8606.

* * * *

September 18, 1974

FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL: Michael T. Sheehan (518) 457-8606



H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

NURSING AUDIT WORKSHOP AT SUNYA OCT. 21-23rd

Maria C. Phaneuf, nationally known consultant on nursing evaluation and author of "The Nursing Audit: Profile for Excellence", will lead a workshop on "Nursing Audit: Instrument for Improving Quality of Nursing Care" to be offered Oct. 21-23 by the continuing education department of the School of Nursing, State University of New York at Albany.

Ms. Phaneuf formerly was public health nursing professor and department chairman in the College of Nursing, Wayne State University. Objectives of the workshop will be increased knowledge of the purpose and process involved in a nursing audit, development of skill in organizing and participating on the nursing audit committee, and practice in the auditing of patient records and in the use of the data.

The instruction has been approved for 15 hours of continuation education credit for nursing home administrators by the Board of Examiners of the New York State Health Department. The \$75 fee includes a reference book, workshop materials, coffee, and luncheon on Monday and Tuesday. Sessions will be held at the Albany Hyatt House.

Judith Whitaker, program coordinator, stated that the workshop is being given on the recommendation of the 106 participants of the November 1973 workshop on "The Nursing Audit: A Nursing Responsibility".

* * * * *



H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

LEGAL ASPECTS OF NURSING SUBJECT OF SUNYA WORKSHOP

Legal aspects of nursing practice will be the subject of a workshop to be offered Saturday, Oct. 19, by the continuing education department of the School of Nursing, State University of New York at Albany.

Speakers will be Shake Ketefian, director of continuing education in nursing, and assistant professor of nurse education, New York University; and Jane Donahue, practicing attorney and counselor-at-law and assistant professor, School of Nursing, State University of New York at Buffalo.

The program has been planned to provide registered nurses with knowledge about their legal responsibilities to clients and colleagues. Topics to be covered include licensing laws, legal controls of health agencies, liability, changes in practice and the legal implications and accountability of nurses to the public and their co-workers.

Workshop sessions will be held in the Campus Center ballroom. The registration deadline is Oct. 16 and the \$16 fee includes coffee, luncheon, and reference materials.

* * * *

September 18, 1974



H. David Van Dyck, Director, Community Relations Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

SUNYA PROFESSOR BACK FROM NETHERLANDS

Jagadish Garg, professor of physics, has returned to the campus of State University of New York at Albany from The Netherlands where, at the second international conference on neutron capture gamma ray spectroscopy held at Petten, he presented an invited paper. The financial support for his trip was provided jointly by the National Science Foundation and the Dutch Ministry of Education and Culture.

Earlier in the summer Dr. Garg was the recipient of the 1974 J. F. K. American Heritage Award for his outstanding and conspicuous service in the field of higher education. The award was presented by Congressman Samuel Stratton at his office in Schenectady.

* * * * *

September 18, 1974

9/020 KN

STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

SEMINAR*

SPEAKER: Dr. Alexander Tzagoloff

Public Health Research Institute of City of New York, Inc.

TITLE: "Biosynthesis of ATPase and Cytochrome Oxidase"

PLACE: CHEM. Room 73

TIME: 2:10 p.m., Tuesday, September 24, 1974.

Dr. Tzagoloff received his doctorate from Columbia University, worked in the Enzyme Institute of Wisconsin for a number of years, taught at Cornell and currently is also associated with the Biochemistry Department of NYU School of Medicine.

^{*}Also a supplemental lecture for Chemistry 534 .



Nathalie E. Lampman, Director, Information Services STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

SUNYA TO HOST THIRD ANNUAL C-U DAY SATURDAY, OCT. 5

Community Day at the University Will Feature Many and Varied Activities for Thousands of Visitors; Free Event for Guests Includes Guided Tours, Demonstrations, Exhibits, Performing Arts, and Sports.

More than 35 units are scheduling in excess of 125 events for State University at Albany's third annual Community-University Day on Saturday, Oct. 5, from 10:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. University officials hope the attendance will top that of last year when 12,000 visitors participated. In addition to area residents, parents of students and alumni are expected.

Guided tours of the campus, by bus around the perimeter and on foot through the academic buildings and residence halls, will provide an introduction to a day filled with enlightening and interesting activities. Favorites of previous years will be repeated, some with new and improved variations.

Tours will be conducted of the Nuclear Acclerator

Laboratory, and the X-ray, and micro-wave optics labs among

other academic and research facilities which will be open

for inspection by the physics department.

Weather analysis, reporting, and explanation will highlight the program to be offered by the Atmospheric Sciences

-continued-

Research Center. Films, demonstrations, and explanation of geologic phenomena including a volcanic explosion will be shown, and, for the star-gazer, the astronomy department will show films of recent space probes and demonstrate the rooftop telescope.

Exhibits, tours, and demonstrations in the biology building will feature the greenhouse where exotic and experimental plants are displayed, the aquarium, the animal room, and other laboratories.

Registering for the popular, personalized computerprinted Snoopy calendar will open the door to a fascinating tour through the mystical world surrounding SUNYA's giant computer.

Films and slide presentations, ethnic foods, national dances, and crafts will be offered in the Humanities Building and in the Performing Arts Center. There will be dramatic readings by the Royal Nonesuch Play Readers. The Theatre Department will present a demonstration session on developing costumes for the stage and show slides of some of the famous theaters of the past. In the evening "The Rimers of Eldritch" will be presented. Also in the Performing Arts Center, the music department will present concerts, performances, and open rehearsals, as well as electronic music demonstrations.

A host of panel discussions, films, and lectures on topics such as murder: offenders, their victims and the law; rape; Homosexuality; Watergate; breast cancer; childbirth; and drug education will be presented throughout the day in various locations.

Multi-media presentations and films in the Lecture

Center will describe the programs in the Humanities Division,

the operation of the Educational Communications Center, the

130-year history of SUNYA, community service offerings, and

an archaeological expedition conducted this summer.

Tours of the television and film studios and a visit with an electronic puppet, Wally Balloon, are awaiting visitors to the Educational Communications Center.

Propsective students can discuss admission and financial aid problems, orientation programs, and housing with appropriate staff members. Also available will be career counseling information.

For the children there will be a repeat of the popular Story Telling Festival in the School of Library and Information Science.

Those interested in New York State's political campaign may have an opportunity to hear two major statewide candidates debate their party's positions in an event scheduled by the Graduate School of Public Affairs.

The physical education staff will feature demonstrations in scuba, judo, karate, trampoline, Israli dancing, yoga, and folk dancing as well as a session to help women understand football. Varsity competition in cross country, soccer, and football will take place on university fields.

All resident halls on the uptown campus will be hosting receptions and in some the facilities will be open for tours.

Downtown residence units will be hosting an Octoberfest beginning at 2 p.m. Featured will be arts and crafts, folksinging and

dancing, and food and beverages. Admission will be charged at the Octoberfest.

The University Library will be open for self-guided tours, several book exhibits, and demonstrations of its computerized information retrieval, cataloging, and circulation systems.

Food and beverages will be available throughout the day beginning at 8 a.m. in the Campus Center cafeteria and concluding at midnight in the Snack Bar. In between, the Alumni Cafe around the reflecting pool will operate from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. and meals will be served in all residence cafeterias. Free parking will be available on several acres at the campus.

Myriad events on one of the most exciting campuses in the nation should combine for a day to be remembered.

* * * *

September 18, 1974

Pix Caption of C-U Day

THE WELCOME MAT WILL BE OUT SATURDAY, OCT. 5, at State University of New York at Albany where the third annual open house event, Community Day at the University, will be hosted from 10:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. More than 12,000 visitors last year took part in the day's varied activities of interest to all ages made available to the public without charge.